Bowling Green State University

ScholarWorks@BGSU

Monitor

University Publications

3-19-2001

Monitor Newsletter March 19, 2001

Bowling Green State University

Follow this and additional works at: https://scholarworks.bgsu.edu/monitor

Recommended Citation

Bowling Green State University, "Monitor Newsletter March 19, 2001" (2001). *Monitor*. 621. https://scholarworks.bgsu.edu/monitor/621

This Book is brought to you for free and open access by the University Publications at ScholarWorks@BGSU. It has been accepted for inclusion in Monitor by an authorized administrator of ScholarWorks@BGSU.

MONITOR

VOL. 25 NO. 31 ♦ MARCH 19, 2001 -

The Story of Susanna



In this BGSU Theatre drama taken from the Old Testament, Daniel, played by Kevin Dorman, right, a senior from Bowling Green, comforts and supports Susanna, played by Melanie Rademaker, left, a senior from North Olmsted.

New BGSU demography center provides a closer look at Ohio

The Bowling Green community has gained greater access to state-level census data, publications and resources this year since the Center for Family and Demographic Research at BGSU became an Ohio State Data Center affiliate.

The center is now a part of a larger, statewide system of data center affiliates. Directed by Wendy Manning, sociology, its mission is to serve BGSU as well as the broader community of northwest Ohio. Jennifer Van Hook, also sociology, is director of the applied demography program at the CFDR, which is located in 208 Williams Hall.

The CFDR is under consideration for grants from the Ohio Board of Regents for infrastructure s upport and the National Institutes of Health.

The center has three main functions involving

• Data storage. The center serves as a depository of U. S. Census data and publications on paper and CD-ROM. The data archive at the CDFR includes machine-readable data from the U. S. Census and selected demographic and social surveys.

• Service to the public. Center personnel are available to assist the public and University community with access and use of census data as well as to consult on demographic methods.

• Research on families and children. The center conducts research of interest to Ohioans concerning families and children related to poverty, education, immigration and demographic change for northwest Ohio.

Kelly Balistreri is the State Data Center coordinator. She publishes an online journal called the Ohio Population News, which goes out to the University community and may be requested by others. In the report, Balistreri addresses topics relevant to Ohio. For example, this month's edition focuses on why Ohio lost a congressional district as a result of the most recent census and the Supreme Court ruling mandating unadjusted apportionment counts. Another issue will deal with the changing racial population of Ohio and how it will impact the re-districting of voting areas. Upcoming topics include results of the Ohio Health Interview Survey, and the state's aging population.

"What I try to do is interpret demographic change within Ohio, as well as place Ohio in the broader context of change within the United States," Balistreri said. "We track changes and then compare them to the national data."

To subscribe to the publication, email cfdr@bgnet.bgsu.edu. For more information about the center, call Balistreri at 2-9523.

Demography is the study of population change through fertility, mortality and migration. Results of demographic surveys are used to form policy at all levels of government, Balistreri said.

Demographics are rapidly (Continued on page 3)

The value of reflection in service learning shown

A group of faculty and staff mentors of students engaged in service learning met recently to hear Dick Kinsley, executive director of the Ohio Campus Compact, speak about the value of reflection in all service-learning efforts and some of the highest rewards and achievements it can bring. The session was part of Literacy Serve and Learn, a grant-funded program underwritten by Ohio Reads and one of many initiatives of the Center for Innovative and Transformative Education.

Ohio Campus Compact is part of a national organization whose goal is to provide support and education as well as opportunities for service learning on college campuses.

The United States is at a critical time in education, Sallye McKee, vice provost for academic outreach, told those gathered. She likened today's atmosphere to that of the 1890's, when there was a real opportunity to shape and reaffirm the future of democracy. Service learning, she said, contributes to this by helping to create concerned, active citizens.

Kinsley, a BGSU alumnus, said that the process of reflection greatly enhances the experience of students in their service learning activities. "Learning to learn in this way, and instilling the practice as a habit, can allow program experiences to live on in the students' lives in new experiences and new learning," he quoted from authors Dan Conrad and Diane Hedlin.

Kinsley challenged the group to describe how it is that they know things. He said it is important to help students recognize and appreciate that there are "many ways of knowing," and that most of the world is not academic.

Preparing students well before they embark on their service learning projects is a very important element of success. This is especially true when they are going into environments unfamiliar and perhaps frightening to them. Sensitizing them to relevant issues can not only help them learn more from the experience but allow them to be of more help to those they are serving.

At BGSU, many servicelearning efforts, such as Literacy Serve and Learn and those in Chapman Learning Community, use email as a means of communicating between students and their mentors. This can be a challenge for those whose learning styles are not visual or verbal, Kinsley said, and he urged participants to develop other avenues of communication for reflection.

Ultimately, the goal of service learning is to help students reframe their experience and evolve into higher levels of thinking, Kinsley said. He said the most successful servicelearning experiences move students from motivations of simple charity to real change in their understanding and values, and from civic duty to true social reconstruction by making them legitimate "change agents." Ultimately, the experience can go from one that is merely "additive" to one that is transforma-

Get caught up in the Web Fair

The unveiling of the new online BGSU "Web Guide for University Webmasters" is the highlight of the Web Resources Fair hosted by the BGSU Web Advisory Group today (March 19)from 1-4 p.m. in 101A Olscamp Hall.

Featured speaker Dean Forss, CEO and creative director of Falling Leaf Interactive, will talk about "Emerging Technologies and How the Web Will Integrate, Affect and Change Them." Presentations will be at 1 p.m., 2 p.m. and 3 p.m.

Displays and break-out sessions will also include information about on-campus Web training, tips on optimizing Web sites, Web browsers, Web design and editing resources, image use, Web marketing, FTP/Web site access, Web reports and BGSU Web site examples.

PhotoShop, Blackboard and Dreamweaver will be among the software demonstrated. Representatives from many organizations across campus will also be available to answer questions on Webrelated topics.

in **brief**

Student employees to be recognized

Today (March 19) is the deadline to submit nominations for the 2001 Outstanding BGSU Student Employee and Outstanding Student Employee Team awards. These awards are the first of their kind and will be given in recognition of superb service provided by on-campus student employees to BGSU.

Any current student employee with at least one semester of work experience is eligible for the student employee award. Any current student teams of three or more who have worked together for one semester are eligible for the team award.

Winners will be announced April 24. The individual winner will receive a \$300 BGSU Bookstore gift certificate, and the winning team will divide a \$500 bookstore certificate.

For information, contact Christine Celestino-Boos at 2-2239 or celesti@bgnet.bgsu.edu.

Africana Studies colloquium begins

Internationally known scholar and consultant Ali Mazrui will be the keynote speaker for BGSUs Fourth Annual Africana Studies Student Research Colloquium this Friday (March 23).

Mazrui, the Albert
Schweitzer Professor in the
Humanities and director of the
Institute of Global Cultural
Studies at Binghamton University, SUNY, also holds visiting
posts and fellowships at other
universities worldwide and has
served as a special adviser to the
World Bank.

His 12:15 p.m. talk in the Eight O'Clock room of Kreisher Hall is free. The noon luncheon is \$6. In preparation for Mazrui's talk, the University community may watch the nine-part series he produced for PBS, the BBC. and the Nigerian Television Authority. Titled "The Africans: A Triple Heritage," the series originally aired in 1986. It will be shown Monday-Wednesday (March 19-21) from 6-9 p.m. in 303 and 114 Education Building, as well as on Channel 59 in the residence halls. A listing of the individual programs is in this weeks online Monitor.

The research colloquium will take place from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. Friday (March 23) in the Pallister Conference Room in Jerome Library and features presentations of student research papers, a graduate roundtable and a reception.

To reserve a seat at the keynote event, contact Rebecca Green, art, at 2-8514 or rlgreen@bgnet.bgsu.edu. For more about Mazrui and the colloquium, see Monitor online.

Celebrate 'Brain Awareness Week'

A series of public lectures on "Unraveling the Mind and Delivering the Cures" will be held on Friday (March 23) beginning at 6:30 p.m. in 221 Olscamp Hall, in recognition of Brain Awareness Week.

Lectures will include "Towards an Understanding of Neuropsychiatric Lupus" by Dr. Thomas Santoro of Medical College of Ohio and "The Development of the Next Generation of Neuro-Pharmaceuticals" by Dr. Joseph Moskal of the Chicago Institute of Neurosurgery and Neuroresearch.

The event is sponsored by the J.P. Scott Center for Neuroscience, Mind and Behavior at BGSU and the BG-Toledo Chapter of the Society for Neuroscience. For more information, contact Kevin Pang at 2-6974 or kpang@bgnet.bgsu.edu.

Gen. Ed. forum to tackle assessment

The second in a series of forums on general education at BGSU will be held tomorrow (March 20). Sponsored by Faculty Senate, a discussion of assessment in large classes will be held from 2:30-4 p.m. in McFall Assembly Room.

The forum takes the place of this month's scheduled Faculty Senate meeting. All senators, faculty and students are invited to attend. A panel of faculty and administrators will examine creative ways in which to conduct assessment of a large group. Audience participation is encouraged, said Leigh Chiarelott, senate chair.

Alumni chapter to honor faculty

Five retired faculty members will be honored Friday (March 23) by the Toledo Alumni Chapter of BGSU. The wine and cheese party will help raise funds for the chapter's scholarship fund.

The chapter will recognize J. Russell Coffey, professor emeritus of health and physical recreation, Stuart Givens, professor emeritus of history, Robert Keefe, professor emeritus of health and physical recreation, Efreda Rusher, professor emerita of business education, and Virginia Marks, Distinguished Teaching Professor of music and chair of music performance studies.

The cost to attend is \$20 per person or \$30 per couple. The event takes place from 7-9 p.m. March 23 in the Ice Arena Lounge. To attend, call Andy Householder at 352-0304. Those unable to attend may also make a tax-deductible donation to the scholarship fund.

Mothering in China is topic of lecture

The effect of globalization on mothering in China is the topic of the next Provost's Lecture. "Is the Fatherland Really the Motherland?" will be presented by Ann Anagnost, from 4-5:15 p.m. March 27 in 1007 Business Administration Building.

Anagnost, associate professor of anthropology and co-director of the Program for Chinese Studies at the University of Washington, will examine how China's intensification of globalization has affected mothers' roles in child-rearing. She will look at how Chinese women have responded to the new emphasis on domestic labor as active mothering is increasingly seen as a necessary condition to China's success in the global economy.

For more information, call the Institute for the Study of Culture and Society at 2-0585.

CSC spring ceremony slated

Classified Staff Council will hold its Spring Awards Ceremony March 27 in 101 Olscamp Hall. Refreshments and fellowship will begin at 9:30 a.m., followed by the program at 10 a.m. The awards to be announced are the Outstanding Service Award and the Team Award, as well as the Classified Staff Scholarship recipients.

Native American poet to read

BGSU students and community members will have the rare opportunity to hear the poetry of a compelling Native American voice next week. Poet and author Roberta Hill will conduct a reading at 7:30 p.m. on March 29 in McFall Gallery.

The evening will feature Hill's poetry and short stories as well as excerpts from her forthcoming book, a biography of her grandmother, Lillie Rosa Minoka-Hill, the second American Indian woman physician.

Hill is a highly respected and widely anthologized poet, essayist and scholar whose writing addresses Native American issues of removal and relocation, as well as personal issues of loss and survival.

A professor of English and American Indian Studies at the University of Wisconsin, Hill is the author of two collections of poetry and has published more than 200 poems in magazines and anthologies.

MOD conference has global theme

Thomas Datillo, chairman, president and CEO of Cooper Tire & Rubber Company in Findlay, will deliver the keynote address at the annual "Best Practices in Leading Change" conference at BGSU.

The conference, sponsored by the University's Master of Organization Development Program, will be held April 5-6 in Olscamp Hall. This year's theme is "2001 OD Odyssey: A Journey to New Frontiers."

Datillo's topic will be "Mission Control: The Role of OD in Globalization." He will speak at a luncheon from 11:45 a.m. to 1:15 p.m. on April 6.

Six other distinguished speakers will present sessions. For details, see Monitor online.

The conference will also include a BGSU Research Forum with presentations by Mitch Neubert, Diana Wong, Arch Darrow, Jane V. Wheeler, Steve Cady and Ben Cole, all faculty members in the College of Business Administration.

The fee for the entire conference is \$395, but BGSU employees may attend for \$99.

For more information or to register, call Continuing Education, International & Summer Programs at 2-8181.

Spirit of BG alive in Beaupre and Fete

Stacy Fete, Office of Residence Life, has been presented the February Spirit of BG Award for administrative staff. She was recognized for her efforts to increase student participation in homecoming events, specifically her work to revitalize the traditional BGSU snake dance.

She received a handblown vase created by Ona Magaro, School of Art.

The Classified Staff winner for the month is James Beaupre, parking and traffic. He received a \$50 cash award.

WWW.bgsu.edu/faculty_staff/

MONTON

Online

See Monitor online for more news and calendar listings .

BGSU takes steps to promote healthy attitudes toward drinking

Bowling Green continues to expand its efforts to encourage safe, legal and responsible drinking habits among its students through a broad range of programs and activities.

In keeping with its "community policing" policy, the University about four months ago designated Officer Shawn Miller as the University's alcohol control officer, according to James Wiegand, BGSU police chief. Miller's main areas of responsibility are education and training programs for students and staff, investigation of alcohol-related incidents and carry-out store owners to discourage high-risk and illegal drinking by students.

He works with the offices of residence life, Greek life, and judicial affairs as well as with the city police division, and is developing training programs for residence life for next fall. He is also creating an informational Web site on University policies and alcohol.

"The program is still in its infancy and we are continuing to develop it," Wiegand said.

BGSU has adopted a policy to notify parents when their children commit an alcohol offense, which has been shown in a national study to reduce incidents of underage drinking as well as other, alcohol-related incidents. The University also pro-actively refers students who have committed alcohol violations to counseling programs at the Student Wellness Center or to other specific programs.

A team of University and community members has devised a seven-point draft plan to address the problem of high-risk drinking among BGSU students, which in turn is expected to have a positive impact on their overall college experience. The team is an arm of the University Committee on Alcohol Issues.

The major mission of the plan is to "create an environment in which civility, character development, responsible decision-making and values exploration are hallmarks of the BGSU educational experience."

in **memory**

Bernice Dean, 85, died March 8 in Bowling Green. She was retired from the custodial staff at the University.

Mary Saddlemire, 79, died March 10 in Bowling Green.

She served as secretary for The Key yearbook office from 1969-82, and was the widow of Gerald Saddlemire.

Memorials may be given to the English department through the BGSU Foundation. One of the tasks outlined in the plan is to broaden membership in the BG Connection, a coalition of University and city administrators and law enforcement officials, by adding student-rental landlords. The group's members will work to increase awareness of the seriousness of high-risk drinking and to encourage the dissemination of positive information through promotional items.

Another tactic is to create a coalition of faculty members who have common research interests in the area of student alcohol consumption in order to increase faculty involvement in the issue.

Terry Rentner, journalism, leads BGSU's "social norms" campaign, which seeks to decrease high-risk alcohol use by giving students a more realistic view of drinking behaviors at the University than they tend to hold. The outreach program extends not only to entering BGSU students but to high school and even junior high school students.

Realizing that no plan can succeed without the support of students, the team recommends empowering students to take the lead in achieving the mission, through self-governance, leadership development and educational outreach.

The complement of changing students' behaviors in regard to alcohol is offering them significant alternative social activities. The team recommends developing activities based on students' expressed desires.

Also recommended is increasing awareness and utilization of programs in the University, community and industry that focus on student alcohol consumption issues, to prevent duplication of effort and allow the University to capitalize on existing "best practices."

And to enable BGSU to continue its efforts to turn the tide on high-risk drinking, it will continue to pursue external funding to support its campaign.

Demography

(Continued)

becoming a vital component of business, social and government decision-making. As the results of the 2000 census are released, the CDFR will report on population trends in northwest Ohio as well as assist in the access and use of the data. The 2000 census is the main source of national, state and local demographic information. It will provide valuable information about the local community and how it has changed in the last decade.

Visit the CFDR Web site at www.bgsu.edu/organizations/cfdr/main.html.

Solo standout

Emmanuel Pahud, former principal flutist with the Berlin Philharmonic Orchestra, will be the next artist in the BGSU Festival Scries. Noted by The New York Times for his cxtraordinary* technique and flawless intonation,' Pahud offers a



diverse repertoire. He will appear in Kobacker Hall, Moore Musical Arts Center, on March 29. For tickets, call the box office at 2-8171.

Kubow honored for her work in democratic education

Patricia Kubow, educational foundations and inquiry, received the Distinguished Re-

search in
Teacher Education Award
from the Association of
Teacher Educators on Feb. 20
at the ATE
Annual Awards
and Recognition program in
New Orleans.

Her research project was entitled "Pre-

paring Future Secondary Teachers for Citizenship Educator Roles: A Possible Direction for Preservice Education in the New Century."

A specialist in comparative international education, Kubow is an advocate for the democratic classroom, in which the lecture-dominated format is replaced with classroom democ-

racy. It is this format, she says, that helps students develop their critical thinking and questioning

skills. Key components of the democratic classroom are role play and cooperative learning.

Kubow received her doctorate from the University of Minnesota in 1996 with an emphasis in comparative and international development education. She received the Outstanding Dissertation Award in teaching and teacher education.

tion from the American Educational Research Association in 1998. A frequent presenter at national and international conferences, she is scheduled later this spring to present on global trends in higher education at the first international conference on the globalization of higher education in Capetown, South Africa.



Patricia Kubow

BGSU, UT, MCO join to promote region

University scientists and representatives from regional businesses will meet this week to share cutting-edge research and begin to work together to build northwest Ohio's technology future. BGSU, University of Toledo and Medical College of Ohio will host Biomolecular Sciences Day on March 24.

Regional companies are invited to attend the meeting, which is sponsored by the new Center for Biomolecular Sciences at BGSU and the Regional Technology Alliance.

Biomolecular science is an interdisciplinary field bringing together biology, chemistry, computer science and engineering, among others.

Ohio is preparing to implement several new funding initiatives to promote closer ties

between the private sector and the academic research community. The meeting will showcase the research being conducted at regional universities and the interests of business.

"I'd like the outcome to be that we identify intersecting areas of strength in the biomedical field in this region in which we can be competitive in pursuing collaborative federal and state grants," said George Bullerjahn, photochemical and biological sciences.

To find out more about Biomolecular Sciences Day or to register to attend, visit the Web site at http://chem.bgsu.edu/cbms. The event will be held from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. March 24 at the Dana Conference Center in the Toledo Hilton Hotel. The registration fee is \$25.

campus calendar.....

Monday, March 19

Affirmative Directions Series, Diversity and Equity in the College Classroom," panel discussion with BGSU faculty and staff, 9:30-11 a.m., Pallister Conference Room, Jerome Library.

*Constructing Images of Women' Presentation, "The Naked Truth," with Jean Kilbourne, 7:30 p.m., 101 Olscamp Hall.

Tuesday, March 20

**Seminar, "What Else Can You Do with Your Broadcast Training?' with Sara Theis, Owens-Illinois Corporation, 11:30 a.m., 111 West

**Seminar, "Economics and the Future of Mediated Communication," with Stephen Lacy, Michigan State University, 1 p.m., 213 Olscamp Hall.

Japanese Music Concert, 3:30 p.m., Nakamoto Japanese Studies Room, 11th floor, Offenhauer West.

**Seminar, "Brainstorming About the Future of Newspapers," with Stephen Lacy, Michigan State University, 4 p.m., 203 West Hall.

*Presentation, "This Woman Never Gave Up—The Life and Times of Mary Baker Eddy," with Canadian speaker Joni Overton-Jung, 7 p.m., Pallister Conference Room, Jerome Library.

Trombone Choir, 8 p.m., Bryan Recital Hall, Moore Musical Arts Center.

Wednesday, March 21

Classified Staff Council, 9 a.m.noon, Pallister Conference Room, Jerome Library.

Issues in Cultural Diversity Presentation, "Millennium Demographics: Being Bi-Racial/Being Other: Bi-Racialism Personal Reflections, 10 a.m.-noon, Pallister Conference Room, Jerome Library:

*Seminar, "Science Stories-Informative, Engaging, Educational, Re-active," with Jenni Laidman, Toledo Blade, 10:30 a.m., 203 West Hall and 1:30 p.m., 121 West Hall.

*Brown Bag Luncheon, "Body Esteem Retreat Revisited," with Claudia Clark, Counseling Center, noon, 107 Hanna Hall.

20th Annual Summer Job and Internship Fair, sponsored by Student Employment, noon-1 p.m., 101 Olscamp Hall.

Dissertation Defense, "Hey Cinderella: Adolescents' Interpretations of Gender Roles in Country Music Videos," by Ann Andaloro, communication studies, 1 p.m., 23 West Hall.

ICS Presentation. The Cambridge Food Histories: The Long and Short of Them," with Kenneth Kiple, history, 2:30-3:20 p.m., 110 **Business Administration Building.**

**Seminar, "Careers in Public Relations," 6 p.m., 121 West Hall.

Thursday, March 22

**Seminar, "Corporate Communications," with Thomas Klipstine, formerly of GM public relations, 9:30 a.m., 213 Olscamp Hall.

*Photophysical Investigation of Dimeric Assemblies of Metallotetrapyrroles," presented by Alexey V. Gusev, photochemical sciences, 2:45 p.m., 154 Overman

Dissertation Defense, "A Long-Term Follow-Up of Serious Female Offenders," presented by Allen R. Lowery, sociology, 4 p.m., Tomeh Library; Williams Hall.

Great Debate Series, "Should Government Subsidize the Arts? with Kevin Quinn, economics, and Loren Lomasky, philosophy, 7:30-9:00 p.m., 117 Olscamp Hall.

International Film Series, "Das Leben ist eine Baustelle (Life is All You Get)," 1997 comedy directed by Wolfgang Becker, 7:30 p.m., Gish Film Theater.

Brass Choir, 8 p.m., Bryan Recital Hall, Moore Musical Arts Center.

Friday, March 23

*Women's Research Network Seminar, "Feminist Media Studies Today: Constructing Images of Women and Men in Advertising, Film and Television," 2-4:30 p.m., 107 Hanna Hall.

Guest Artist, Claude Delangle, saxophone, 2:30 p.m., Bryan Recital Hall, Moore Musical Arts Center.

Symphonic and Concert Band, 8 p.m., Kobacker Hall, Moore Musical Arts Center.

Saturday, March 24

Dr. Margarie Conrad Peatic Art Song Competition, Preliminaries at 11 a.m., finals at 8 p.m., Bryan Recital Hall, Moore Musical Arts Center.

Sunday, March 25

International Film, Buud Yam," presented by visiting African filmmaker Gaston Kaboré, 7:30 p.m., Gish Film Theater.

Monday, March 26

All-faculty Luncheon and Awards Presentation, 11:30 a.m.-1 p.m., 101 Olscamp Hall.

International Film, "Zan Boko," presented by visiting African filmmaker Gaston Kaboré, 7:30 p.m., Gish Film Theater.

Continuing Events

Through March 25

Annual Undergraduate Art and Design Exhibitions, Dorothy Uber Brvan and Willard Wankelman galleries, Fine Arts Center, Gallery hours are 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Tuesday-Saturday:

March 22-24, 30-31 and April 1 BGSU Theater Production, "The Story of Susanna," drama by Victoria Nalani Kneubuhl. Performances are at 8 p.m. March 22-24 and March 30-31 and at 2 p.m. April 1, Joe E. Brown Theatre. All seats are \$5. Call 2-2719 for tickets.

March 23- May 11

Planetarium Show, "Hubble's

Dissertation Defense,

Nonprofit Organization U.S. Postage PAID Permit No. 1 Bowling Green, Ohio

BGSU is an AA/EEO educatur and employer

Universe," showings at 8 p.m. Tuesdays and Fridays, at 7:30 p.m. Sundays and 2 p.m. Saturdays (April 14 and 28). \$1 donation suggested. **BGSU Planctarium.**

*Denotes Women's History Month event

**Denotes Communications Week seminars. Contact the School of Communication Studies at

job postings......

FACULTY

General Studies Writing Program. Instructor (seven positions). Call the department, 2-7885. Deadline: March 30.

School of Art. Instructor (two positions). Call the department, 2-2786. Deadline: April 2.

Economics. Instructor (two positions). Call John Hoag, 2-8231. Deadline: April 9.

HMSLS. Assistant professor. Call Pamela Allison, 2-7234. Deadline: April 16.

English. Visiting professor. Call Tom Wymer, 2-7543. Deadline: April 30.

Contact Human Resources at 372-8421 for information regarding the following: **CLASSIFIED**

(Employees wishing to apply for these positions may request a "Request for Transfer form.)

Deadline for employees to apply is 1 p.m., Friday, March 23.

Custodial Worker (C-26 and 27-Vb)-Facilities Services (two positions). Pay grade 2.

Secretary 2 (C-25-Vb)—Sociology. Pay grade 7.

ADMINISTRATIVE

Chief Information Officer (M-021)—Information Technology Services. Review of credentials will begin on March 22.

Assistant Football Coach (M-032)—Intercollegiate Athletics. Deadline: March 23.

Assistant Registrar (M-028)-Office of Registration and Records. Administrative grade 15. Deadline: March 23.

Coordinator of First-Year Programming (S-019)—First Year Experience Program. Administrative grade 14. Deadline: March 23.

Head Strength and Conditioning Coach (M-031)-Intercollegiate Athletics. Deadline: March 23.

Director of Admissions (M-017)—Academic Affairs. Deadline: March 26.

Area Coordinator (5-026)-Office of Residence Life (one to two anticipated vacancies). Administrative grade 14. Review of applications will begin March 30 and continue until the positions are filled.

Assistant Director for Housing Administration (5-070) -- Office of Residence Life (re-advertisement). Administrative grade 14. Review of applications will begin March 30 and continue until the position is

Assistant Director of Residence Life for Educational Initiatives (5-025)—Office of Residence Life (anticipated vacancy). Administrative grade 14. Review of applications will begin March 30 and continue until the position is filled.

Coordinator of Greek Affairs (5-027)—Office of Residence Life (anticipated vacancy). Administrative grade 13. Review of applications will begin March 30 and continue until the position is filled.

Psychologist (5-022)—Counscling Center. Administrative grade 14 (non-licensed) or 17 (licensed). Three positions—two full time, 12 month; one part time, 10-month. Deadline: March 30.

Assistant Director of Recreational Sports/Aquatic Programs (5-133)--Recreational Sports. Administrative grade 14. Deadline:

Communications Director (M-005)—Office of Marketing and Communications. Administrative grade 18. Deadline April 20 (deadline extended).

Residence Hall Director 2 (5-009)—Office of Residence Life. Administrative grade 13. Review of applications will continue until the position is filled.

GROW BOG

Have you given yet? Please support the **Family Campaign**